Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Chad
(31st session of UPR Working Group, 13 November 2018)
Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of Chad led by H.E.Mr. Djimet Arabi, Minister of Justice, in charge of Human Rights to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report. 
My delegation positively notes that Chad has made strenuous efforts for the implementation of the recommendations which it received during the 2nd UPR in 2013, including through adoption of a number of legislative measures, implementation of the 2017-2021 National Development Plan aimed at poverty eradication, reforming of the National Human Rights Commission among others. 
The constant attention paid by the government of Chad to education and health sectors which can be illustrated by the national health policy kept in place, chairing by the Head of State of a monthly meeting on the state of public health in Chad, active promotion of literacy is particularly commendable.  

We wish the government of Chad all the best and further success in its future endeavor for the promotion and protection of human rights and recommend: 

1) to make further effort to reduce the dropout rate of girls at schools by taking appropriate measures depending on national capacity to remove the impediments to school enrolment of girls, 

2) to enhance its effort to raise public awareness of harmful practices including the female genital mutilation. 

Thank you.  
